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  “Loving God In All We Do.” 

The Upcoming Week... 

 

Monday 19th November 

 Tag Rugby for Year 6 
(lunchtime) 

 Year 3 Tag Rugby (pm) 

 Year 1/2 Parent’s Evening 

Tuesday 20th November 

 Christmas Box collection 
(am) 

 Firemen visiting Reception 

 Rainbow, Brownie & Guide 
assembly (pm) 

Wednesday 21st November  

 Year 4 Athletics 3.30-
4.30pm 

 Year 6 Netball 3.30-4.30pm  

Thursday 22nd November 

 Toddlers in KS2 hall 

 Year 4 Swimming(Class 10—
1pm/ Class 9—1.45pm) 

 Year 1 Football Coaching  
Club 3.30—4.30pm 

 Bootroom Academy Coach-
ing 3.30-4.30pm 

 Year 6 Maths Challenge @ St 
Bede’s 4pm—6pm 

 

Friday 23rd November 

 Choir trip to Abbey Road, 
London. 

 

Spotlight on  

Year 2! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week we have been planning to write 
our very own Jolly Postman stories. We 

have innovated characters and even cre-
ated a map that the Jolly Postman would 
take! We are looking forward to writing 
the first part using all of the new things 

we have learnt so far.  

We also really enjoyed writing a letter to 
the Park Keeper of Coronation Park- re-

flecting on our recent trip. We were able 
to evaluate the existing attractions at the 
park and suggested some improvements.  

We have been busy bees!  
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Important Date—Autumn Term 

23rd November  Abbey Road Choir Trip 

3rd December   Whole School Advent Mass 

4th December  Year 4 Stay & Pray 

12th December  Breakfast with Santa (KS2) 

13th December  Breakfast with Santa (KS1) 

Message from the Headteacher 

Dear parents, 

The children thoughtfully represented their understanding of Remembrance Day by creat-
ing a poppy garden at the front of school. Our Year 6 children lead two moving reflections 
for our children, parents and local residents. Thank you to all involved. 

Rosie Cooper, MP for West Lancashire, visited St Anne’s school last week. She was ex-
tremely impressed by the ‘Young School Leaders’ and the ‘Student Council’ who spoke 
with eloquence when articulating their roles and responsibilities. Rosie spent time visiting 
classrooms and presented St Anne’s with a ‘Queen’s Commonwealth Canopy’ sapling to 
plant in the school grounds. 

Increasingly people are walking on the drive in the morning to enter school with their chil-
dren. Our school is a busy site and I ask all to use the footpaths if possible. 

Thank you for all the parents who have supported parents’ evenings over the past weeks. 
I hope you have found your ‘autumn term report’ to be a useful guide as to how well your 
child is learning in school. 

Both Year 3 and Year 4 classrooms have been renovated over recent weeks. A great ef-
fort from all involved in providing our children with fantastic learning environments. 

The Reception Class intake window has opened for September 2019. If you are applying 
to our school or know any friends who have children due to start school next September, 
please encourage them to visit school and find out more about life at St Anne’s. 

Our school doors open at 8.45am with lessons beginning at 8.55am. It is important all 
children are in class on time ready to start the day. If children do arrive a little late they 
must go to the school office to be signed in. 

Mr P Bates 

Headteacher 
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Curriculum News 

Reception  We have learning about Judaism and the festival of Ha
    nukkah.  We have discussed the Menorah and the im 
    portance of the Torah.   

Year 1   We have been learning about capacity and have made 
    our own measuring cylinders.  

Year 2   Please see this week’s spotlight. 

Year 3   We have been continuing our hard work on biographies 
    and have been studying division in Maths. 

Year 4   Working very hard on multiples of 10 and 100 and we  
    have started the Lion, the witch and the wardrobe.  

Year 5   We have been writing an alternative ending to Oliver  
    Twist.  

Year 6   Enjoyed studying Macbeth in English. We have been  
    working on fractions, decimals and percentages in  
    maths.  

 

 
Star of the Week Mission Statement 

Ethan McQuade & James 
Duffy 

Ava Sparks & Dulcie Jack-
son—Hutton 

Hudson Pope Esme Morana 

Jaime Williams Isabelle Dunlop 

Zach Maddocks Joe Wright 

Zak Riley Mae Hills 

Charlie Owen Genevieve Lawrenson 

Abigail Cross Wojciech Zolnik 

Yasmin-Mae Charnock Eve Philips  

Abbie Lennon Alexa Middleton 

Charlie Brown Lucia Volante 

Elliot McQuade Alex Bjork 

Zak Bower Emilie Hughes 

Harry Hancox Lucy Morison 

Frankie Guidi & Jacob 
Puddifer 

Lola Butler & Orla Johnson 
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 “Loving God In All We Do.” 

School Council Matters… 

The School Council are pleased to announce that we raised 
£161.50 from the School Recycling Day on Monday. Thank you to 

everyone who brought their recycling into school! 

The Halloween Pumpkin competition also raised £48 - so this is 
great news making our goal of a new bike shed so much more 

achievable! 

Thank you! 

Many thanks for your support, as always, for this year’s Poppy Appeal. 

The school raised a total of £331.23. 

 

 


